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To: Paul Haywood
       Block Energy PLC, CEO

Dear Paul,

This is in response to your letter dated 28 July 2021 informing us about the challenges Block Energy 
PLC (the Company) is experiencing. We cannot interfere in the ongoing processes; however, we 
would like to express our position on the presence of the Company in Georgia and its progress so far.

Owing licenses on the number of blocks of Georgia, the Company performs consistent and successful 
operations according to the undertaken commitments. Most importantly, even during the current 
COVID-19 virus outbreak the Company managed to continue operations in safe and responsible 
manner and maintained workplaces of its employees. Which is especially welcomed. 

We believe that the Agency has built a close and productive relationship with the Company and the 
management, based on a strong sense of trust, developed over many years  and hope that, despite 
the temporary difficulties,  the Company will continue functioning with the same attitude and will 
successfully fulfill all the planned and approved projects, to the benefit of itself as well as the 
country as a whole.  
  
Kind Regards, 
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